LOXLEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT LANE END, THE MANOR, LOXLEY ON 21st JANUARY 2013 AT 7.30 P.M.

PRESENT:     P. Morris, (Chairman), G. Jones, P. Gregory Hood, P. Jennings, & K Osborne
IN ATTENDANCE:
W. Gadd (Clerk), A. Kendry & M. Kendry
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from I Seccombe
2. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS

Councillors were reminded that they are required to disclose an interest in any item on the Agenda. 
3. MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 10th December 2012 were read and approved as a correct record.
4. COMMUNITY ORCHARD

As there were members of the public present specifically with regard to the Community Orchard, it was decided to take this item next.

The Council had received a letter from Mrs A Kendry requesting approval for local residents to place a memorial stone to her mother, Ruth Morris, in the proposed Community Orchard. The Clerk explained that permission had already been given at the parish council meeting on 29th October following a request from Margaret Buckingham. The Clerk gave her a copy of the agreement letter sent to Margaret Buckingham on 31st October.
P. Jennings reported that there had been seven responses to the flyer including one person in Goldicote Road volunteering the use of a water tap. On this basis, he thought that we had sufficient response to go ahead with the orchard. K. Osborne proposed and P. Jennings seconded a proposal that we should proceed with the orchard and it was agreed unanimously.

It was decided that Richard Dancer should be asked to carry out the roterra work as soon as possible, weather permitting. M. Kendry said that he would discuss with Richard Dancer with a view to it being done by the end of February. A working party will need to be arranged during March to pick up stones and trees should be planted by the end of March. 
G. Jones suggested that there should be a visit to the Tysoe Orchard during February. He, also, said that a meeting of the volunteers should take place during February.

P. Jennings will design a notice to be placed on the notice board advising of progress and plan.

5. MATTERS ARISING
5.1 Bollards in Goldicote Road

The Clerk advised that the bollards had now been installed at the playing field entrance on Goldicote Road.
5.2 Housing Needs Survey
The Clerk advised that she had contacted Phil Ward, Rural Housing Enabler of WRCC and arranged for him to attend the next parish council meeting to talk about Housing Needs Surveys.
5.3. Footpaths SD80A, & SD80C

P. Morris advised that he had heard nothing further from Richard Barnard with regard to the blocked footpath at Old School House.

5.4. Loxley Park Development Wellesbourne

The Clerk advised that she had written to Barwood Developments requesting a meeting but, as yet, had received no reply.
5.5. Diamond Jubilee Oak

P. Morris reported that the slate plaque has not yet been installed on the village green.
5.6. Advertisement sign outside Wynn’s Cottage

P. Morris reported that he had spoken to one of the Planning Enforcement Officers who said that they were dealing with the matter. Evidently, they have similar problems with Mr Rajkowski in other places.
6. FINANCE & BUDGET FOR 2013/2014
6.1 Code of Conduct & Local Council Services and Powers

The Clerk gave each Councillor a copy of the Code of Conduct adopted on 10th September 2012 and a copy of Local Councillors Services and Powers. G. Jones has placed both items on the village website.

The Clerk advised that the Declarations of Pecuniary Interest completed by each Councillor last September are now displayed on the Stratford DC website. G. Jones has provided a link on the village website so that we can comply with our legal obligation. Each Councillor should check to ensure his declaration is recorded correctly.
6.2 The Clerk’s Report
The Clerk reported that on 2nd January 2013, the Parish had reconciled cash funds of £16551.55 held with Lloyds TSB Bank. 

The following payments were approved:
Thomas Fox Landscaping & maintenance
grass mowing



 £192.00

CPRE





annual subscription


   £29.00

6.3 Grass Mowing Tender
The Clerk advised that Thomas Fox had not increased their prices for the 2013 mowing season. K. Osborne proposed and P. Morris seconded a proposal that we should accept the Thomas Fox tender and this was agreed unanimously.
6.4. Budget & Precept 2013/2014

The Clerk presented a financial budget for 2013/14 together with a suggested Parish Precept (please see attached). The Councillors considered the budget and discussed various aspects of it in detail. P. Morris proposed that the budget and precept should be approved and this was seconded by G. Jones. The Councillors unanimously approved the Budget and the suggested Precept of £7300. The Clerk was authorised to advise Stratford District Council accordingly.
7. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Clerk advised that there were no new planning applications and no outstanding matters.
8. COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW
P. Morris advised that he had received a copy of a petition from John Lucas. The question asked was “Should Goldicote remain in Alderminster Parish? If you think so please sign this petition”. There were approximately 50 signatures on the petition but no addresses so it was not clear whether the persons who signed lived in the area in question. He understood that the original had been presented to Alderminster Parish Council at their meeting last week and a further copy sent to Stratford District Council. 
All representations are to be made to Stratford District Council by 7th February and we will await developments.
9. CORRESPONDENCE

The Council has received a letter from Mrs J. Beverley, 4 Goldicote Road about the flooding of her garden during the recent heavy rain. P. Morris advised that he had spoken to County Highways and they will arrange for the main drain in Goldicote Road to be jetted as soon as possible. In addition, they will try to jet the pipe that goes under the garden of 4 Goldicote Road and then joins the main drain. P. Morris had advised Mrs Beverley and the clerk will respond to her letter confirming.
Some of the parish council floodsaxs had been supplied to Mrs Beverley although it was clear whether they had been used. After some discussion, it was agreed that the Clerk should investigate purchasing a stock replacement. However, we only held a small sample emergency stock and they were expensive to purchase. At the annual meeting following the purchase, it had been suggested that residents prone to flooding should investigate purchasing their own floodsaxs. It was agreed that this should be reiterated at the next annual meeting. If floodsaxs prove too expensive we will have to revert to free empty sand bags, which are supplied by the County Council.
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
10.1. Annual Parish Meeting

G. Jones advised that he will be unable to attend the annual meeting on 1st May. All other Councillors confirmed that they should be able to attend. P. Jennings kindly offered to do the presentation usually done by G. Jones.

10.2 Winter Gritting

K. Osborne advised that he had requested more grit for the grit bins.

10.3. Hedges

K. Osborne advised that the hedge at Corner House is overgrowing the pavement and at Fox Cottage, the hedge is leaning over parish land.

P. Morris said that he would speak to the owners of Corner House. However, with regard to Fox Cottage we should wait until the summer when further work needs to be done on the hedge.

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
P. Gregory Hood thanked P. Morris for hosting the meeting at Lane End, as the school had been unsuitable do to the extreme cold weather.
P. Morris thanked the Clerk for the considerable work in preparing the 2013/2014 Budget.
The next meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled for Monday, 18th March 2013 at 7.30 p.m. and will be held at Loxley School. The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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